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Monthly Board of Directors Meeting

Wednesday, January 9, 2017 2pm, Corolla Satellite Office

Meeting Called to Order at 2 p.m.  Meghan Agresto, Al Marzetti, Susan Taylor and Dee Warner attended in person; Bryan Daggett and Frieda Harris attended telephonically.  A quorum was established.  Sylvia Wolff attended last half of the meeting to provide an update on behalf of the teachers.  Bob White, a parent, attended the first half of the meeting as a member of the public.
Approval of December 2016 Minutes - Susan Taylor moved to approve, Meghan seconded and all voted to approve.
President’s Operational Report – Meghan Agresto provided an update on operations:
· Updates: 
· English as Second Language – Mandatory WIDA ACCESS testing upcoming in February
· WEVS selected for NAEP testing.  This is used to develop data used to create standardized tests.  This can be favorable for WEVS because it will take into account the profile of our student body.  WEVS will not receive student results.
· 2015 IRS Form 990 signed and filed
· Waiting list– WEVS took all 3 children who were on our waiting list prior to Thanksgiving for the second semester.  4 new students have been added to the waiting list and will have to transfer to the lottery for the next school year.  WEVS is once again full  at 32 students  
· Annual Appeal:  ~$7,500 received in total; $1,000+ category - Bob Rhames and Engley family; $500 - Uncle Ike’s, Steward Family, Elam’s, White’s.  OBX Running Company gave $850 for helping with Thanksgiving Run.
· Resort Realty brought school supplies and someone who dressed up as Ms. Claus for Christmas.
· Absence/tardy letters sent out
· Parent Commitment survey plan to be sent next week to find out whether intention is to return their children to WEVS for the 2017-2018 school year.
· Looking ahead for Board; anticipated Timeline: add teachers and request presence/report
· February – post-lottery enrollment (February, email parents to confirm those already on waiting list and advertise; finalize work plan and timeline for High School Feasibility Study)   

· March – hold lottery, complete grants applications 

· April – discuss/update teacher contracts; expansion to 8th grade housekeeping (testing, mentoring, facilities & staffing requirements); circulate draft calendar for review & comment
· May – hiring as needed; renew service-provider contracts, bonus discussion, solidify summer professional development program for teachers 
· June -- teacher work days, help for new year, Professional Development planning

Treasurer’s Report - Bryan Daggett provided and update on Finance & Budget:

· At the end of the calendar year 2016, WEVS had $197,743.25 in the operating account and $131,239.08 in Certificates of Deposit.  As of 1/11/17, there is $200,344.98 in the operating account, an all-time high.
· In December, revenues exceeded expenses by approximately $4K
· All of the REAP funds (~$20K) for the school year have been expended.

· No funds from Currituck County have been received as of yet- based on prior years’ experience, we will receive reimbursement relating to the entire year in late January or early February. Checks from Dare County have not been deposited for several months and we are currently investigating.
· Overall, WEVS is under budget and doing well financially. We previously voted to move $60K to a higher earning CD, but not have been able to accomplish this yet. Our large Operating account balance means we should move the $60K (and probably more) to make our money earn more for CEF.
Old Business
· Bryan provided an tutorial on School Report Card 
· Chapel Acoustic Panel Insulation – no progress to date 
· Review of Feasibility Study Proposal – the Board has some discussion on views on viability of a High School and then turned to a discussion of whether we should move forward with Study and whether the pending proposal was acceptable.   While there was a fair degree of hesitation regarding the viability of expanding to high school, there was general agreement that we should move forward with the Study as we had made commitments to the parents that we would evaluate the issue. Dee Warner made a motion that we accept Tom Miller’s proposal, Susan seconded, and all voted in favor of the motion.  Meghan will execute the proposed engagement letter.
· Bob White – a parent in attendance as a member of the public asked to speak.  While the policy of the Board is that Public Comment be made only at the end of the meeting, because it was pertinent to the issue and Bob needed to leave for another meeting, the Board gave him the floor.  Bob then described his experience in a somewhat similar situation (albeit a student body in the 200 range) that he was familiar with in the past.  While the parents at this school strongly wanted the school to open a high school, after it was established, enthusiasm waned and high school attendance fell off dramatically to the point where they had to actively recruit students to field a basketball team.  He wasn’t sure whether it was due to the kids wanting to go to a bigger school, or other factors, but we should be aware that the current apparent demand may not actually materialize.
     
Curriculum Committee – Susan Taylor provided an update:
· Liz Fennimore received NC teaching license for Middle School Science
· Update from Monday’s meeting with teachers - On target on curriculum, but would like to see more strength in Math.  Signpost, made by kids, to be completed by mid-January.  Next, the kids will be working together on turning main room of school house into a planetarium (Reach for the Stars).  Each group of kids will research a constellation and each constellation will go on a section of the ceiling.  To be finalized on March 28, at which the students will make a presentation.  Susan distributed the rubric for the project.  Sylvia gave an explanation as to how the teachers were utilizing Singapore Math and reviewed issues/strategies re: several of the students.
· Susan completed EVAAS survey.

· Discussion of summer Professional Development.  Tabled until February.
· PDP’s are completed.  Susan needs to sign in the system.

New Business
· Meghan recommended we join NC’s new Association for Public Charter schools (cost~$150). Al made a motion that the Board approve the expenditure.  Susan seconded.  All voted aye.
· Teacher intent for 2017-2018 school year.  Meghan to touch base with teachers in the coming month.
· Policy Considerations for Future School Years 

· Tardies: Discussion as to whether a certain number of tardies should equate to an unexcused absence. Tabled until April.
· Last Date for Accepting New Students during the year.  General sense to amend the Policy Manual to provide that no new students will be allowed to start after Thanksgiving.  Tabled until April when general discussion about changes to Policy Manual will be held.
· Meghan will organize an Open House on Thursday, February 23.

· General discussion on number of students that WEVS should accept for 2017-2018 and lottery.  Susan made a motion that WEVS set a maximum of 36 students, Al seconded, all voted in favor.
· Lottery Format -  Meghan made a motion that the lottery be structured with 4 draws in the following order (or until 36 students maximum reached, if sooner):

· 1st drawing – Siblings of current students

· 2nd  drawing – Kindergarten & 1st grade

· 3rd  drawing – 2 – 7 grades

· 4th  drawing – 8th grade

· sibling groups on slip together in the lowest grade’s lottery

Al seconded the motion, all voted aye.

Teacher Update – Sylvia provided an update on behalf of the teachers:
· Rosetta Stone training scheduled for January 11
· Update provided on current Projects during Curriculum Committee discussion
· Outlined Volunteer Push action plan & Plans to help individual students.  Clearly need a volunteer for low performer in Math.  Also discussed alternative seating for fidgety students.  Volunteers needed at 9 – 10:15 every day.  Board members will approach personal contacts before blasting out request on Facebook, etc.
· Bullying plan, and steps taken to comply with policy and procedures in connection with current issue – tabled to next meeting as a meeting with the parents scheduled for January 10.
Public Comment – Bob White provided commentary earlier in meeting.  No other members of the public were in attendance.
Closed Session.  Al made motion to move to Closed session to discuss compensation issue at 3:50.  Susan seconded.  All voted to move to Closed Session.  Dee seconded.  At 3:59, Dee made a motion to exit Closed Session, Meghan seconded and all voted to exit Closed Session.

Meeting Adjourned at 4 p.m. 
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